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Wednesday News 

October 26, 2016 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

 

Villages Public Safety Department Fire Headquarters 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facility will be closed or have scheduled maintenance: 

 Rio Grande Croquet & Lawn Bowling 

The Rio Grande Croquet & Lawn Bowling Courts are scheduled to be closed for 
maintenance October 24th at 7:30am through October 31st.  They are scheduled to 
reopen on Monday, November 1st. 

 Paradise Archery Range 

The Paradise Archery Range will be closed for range fence painting from 7am until 
12pm on Wednesday, October 26th and Thursday, October 27th. 

 Southside Recreation Center 

The Southside Recreation Center and Adult Pool will be closed for interior and 
exterior painting Tuesday, November 8th through Friday, November 11th. 

 Laurel Manor Sports Pool 

The Laurel Manor Sports Pool will be closed from 3:00pm on October 28th 
through October 30th. 

 Pimlico Recreation Center Billiards Room 

The billiards room in the Pimlico Recreation Center will be closed for table 
recovering November 9th through November 11th. 

 Bridgeport Recreation Center Billiards Room 

The billiards room in the Bridgeport Recreation Center will be closed for table 
recovering October 26th through October 28th. 

 Lake Miona Sports Pool 

The Lake Miona Sports Pool will be closed on Saturday, October 29th. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Ribbon Curbing Installation 

The installation of ribbon curbing began September 20, 2016 at 
Antrim Dells.  This curbing will inhibit the growth of grass into 
the asphalt on the streets.  Only one side of the road will be 
closed at any given time.  Each home impacted by this work will 
be contacted directly with additional information.  Please use caution in this area 
and pay attention to all signage and instructions.  MGC Services, LLC will be     
parking vehicles in the visitor parking area while this work is complete.  If you 
have any questions or special needs regarding this project, please contact District 
Property Management at (352) 753-4022. 

A Message From... 

The following facility will be closed or have scheduled maintenance: 

 Colony Cottage Sports Pool 

The Colony Cottage Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance on Friday, October 
28th. 

 Colony Cottage Recreation Center 

The women’s restrooms in the Colony Cottage Recreation Center will be closed for 
maintenance on Friday, October 28th.  The men’s restroom will be closed on Friday, 
November 4th. 

 Bradenton Recreation Center Billiards Room 

The billiards room in the Bradenton Recreation Center will be closed for table         
recovering November 28th through November 30th. 

 Eisenhower Recreation Center 

The sports pool and all outdoor courts at the Eisenhower Recreation Center will be 
closed from 7am until 2pm on Saturday, November 5th for the 21st Annual          
Government Day. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

Paver Crossing Maintenance 

Construction is now taking place on the 
paver crossing at Old Mill Run and Old 
Camp Road.  This project will be          
completed in four phases.  The work will 
consist of  reworking the sidewalks at 
each corner of Old Mill Run and Old 
Camp Road and installing brick pavers 
inside the new concrete ribbons.  Both 
roads will have periodic closures while 
this work is completed.  Please use       
caution in this area and pay attention to 
all directional and detour signage.   

Veterans Day 

The District Customer Service Center and all District Administrative Offices will be 
closed on Friday, November 11, 2016 in observance of Veterans Day.  The recreation 
centers, pools and outdoor facilities will remain open for your enjoyment.  Guest ID 
and Trail Fee services will be available from 8:00am until 12:00pm at La Hacienda, 

Lake Miona and Eisenhower Regional    
Recreation Centers.  We will resume       
normal business hours on Monday,          
November 14th.  THANK YOU to all who 
served or who are serving in the United 
States Armed Forces! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Join Us! 

Pull your club together and be a part of the annual Christmas Parade!  To view 
additional information and print the participant application, please visit 
www.DistrictGov.org.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

Pool Temperatures 
 
All pools within the community are heated during the cooler months.  While we 
strive for water temperatures between 81-84 degrees, temperatures will          
fluctuate depending on the weather. 
If pool temperatures drop below 81 degrees, a sign will be posted at the entrance 
of the pool informing residents of the temperature change.  The pools will         
remain open. 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

RUNNING OF THE SQUARES 
The first of three 5K Road Race Series will be held on Saturday October 29, 
2016 at 8:00am at Brownwood Paddock Square. These races are built on     
community spirit, with a festive atmosphere.  Please note traffic patterns have 
been adjusted to accommodate participants.  For additional information, please 
visit www.DistrictGov.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 



 

 

Political Activities on District Property 

With the General Election in full swing, the political activities 
in the  community are increasing.  The following information has been created to 
provide general guidance on political activities occurring in the community: 

Pursuant to the District rules, there is no soliciting in the three downtowns: 
Spanish Springs, Lake Sumter Landing and Brownwood.  Candidates and 
their supporters are permitted in the downtown areas.  The squares are for 
the benefit and enjoyment of the residents/public, and they should not be 
approached or solicited.   

Candidates and their supporters are permitted to stand on the exterior of    
District owned property such as postal facilities and recreation centers, but 
are not permitted to obstruct the free flow of pedestrian or vehicular     
traffic, interfere with scheduled activities or hassle individuals.   

Any questions with regard to political activities allowed or prohibited should be 
directed to Janet Tutt, District Manager at 352-751-3939.  Information             
pertaining to political signage on your property can be obtained by visiting 
www.DistrictGov.org or calling Community Standards at 352-751-3912. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board Meeting Date Change 

Due to the Veteran’s Day Holiday, Village Community Development Districts 
(VCDD) No. 1-4 have changed their meeting date from Friday, November 11, 2016 to 
Monday, November 14, 2016.  Village Community Development Districts No. 1-3  
will meet at their regularly scheduled meeting time in the District Office Board 
Room, located at 984 Old Mill Run.  

VCDD No. 1–   8:00 a.m. 

VCDD No. 2–   9:30 a.m. 

VCDD No. 3– 11:00 a.m. 

VCDD No. 4 will meet at 1:30 p.m. in the Savannah Regional Recreation Center, 
Ashley-Wilkes Room. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


